
REVIEW AND OUTLOOK

May has been miserable. As 

equity markets broke downside 

support found at 4200 on the 

S&P 500 Index, they quickly 

added on approximately another 

8% to the downside, testing 

secondary support at 3800. 

This tipped the market briefly 

into bear market territory as 

measured by the S&P 500. A bear 

market is defined as a decline 
of 20% from peak levels. Year-

to-date figures are very similar  
in comparison to peak-to-trough 

as the market peak coincided 

with the onset of 2022. The tech-

heavy, long-duration NASDAQ 

is well beyond the S&P in terms 

of loss, approximating 30% as 

of this writing. There are short-

term, downside exhaustion signs at this point — potentially pointing to an 

oversold rally. While that would be a welcome relief, it will likely take longer 

for the vicious downside momentum to meaningfully reverse. The equity 

market is currently overwhelmed by downside momentum. Consequently, a 

timeline for the beginning 

of any sustained upturn 

is probably pushed out 

to the fall. Prior to that, 

this will likely be a time 

that continues to test 

investors’ nerves.

More important at this 

juncture, the opportunity cost of exiting the market may be greater than 

the risk of a deeper drawdown from current levels. Going forward from the 

point equities hit bear-market territory, the odds are historically favorable for 

above-average returns on risk assets. There is money to be made on the 

other side of every decline.
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CONTINUED...

We remind investors that 

the best days in the equity 

markets often come at its 

worst moments.

Source:  Bloomberg and Goldman Sachs Asset Management. As of May 20, 2022

Past performance does not guarantee future results, which may vary. An index is unmanaged and not available for direct investment.
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ECONOMICS

The clear and present issue remains inflation, which is triggering belated 

Federal Reserve tightening, leading to the great debate around the potential 

for a recession. Going forward, a deceleration in inflation is our base case. 

Money supply growth was a key element of our viewpoint a year ago 

regarding the onset of a higher-inflation dynamic. That growth in money 

supply reached levels of around 35% during 2020 and early 2021. In 2020 

alone, it was higher than any year since 1943. Money-supply growth has 

diminished dramatically, down to about 3% annually over the last three 

months. The recent moderation is encouraging. War or pandemic-induced  

supply chain issues can result in some inflation, but it takes expansionary 

monetary policy to have this spill over into general inflation. The moderation 

in money-supply growth has lags that likely keep inflation in the mid-single 

digits this year and next, but is another factor (along with easing supply 

chains) that should lead to a deceleration.
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Returns following the start of the 12 post-WWII bear markets have historically exceeded those 

in unconditional periods. In fact, the median return in the 12-months following is 24%.
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Past performance is no guarantee of future results. 
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